
Lowndes Park has retained 
the Green Flag for another 
year. The flag is a sign to 
visitors that the park is 
well-maintained and well-
managed, with excellent 
facilities. Lowndes Park is 
one of a record number of 
parks and green spaces 
receiving the Green Flag 
Award this year: 1,288 

parks and green spaces 
will fly either the Green 
Flag or Community 
Award, showing that green 
space is widely acknowl-
edged as vital to our com-
munities. Chesham Town 
Mayor Cllr Derek Lacey 
said, óThis is excellent news 
and a fitting tribute to the 

work of the 
Town Coun-
cilôs Parks and Premises team 
and the Friends of Lowndes 
Parkô. Deputy Mayor, Cllr 
Colette Littley, who is also 
a member of the Friends 
of Lowndes Park, said, 
óHaving accompanied the 
judges on their inspection, I 
could tell they were impressed 

by the 
condition 
of the park, 
the range 
of diverse 
facilities it 
provides for 
all ages 
and, par-
ticularly, 

the community involvement of 
the Friendsô group. I am de-
lighted that all the hard work 
from the Council staff and 
Friends of Lowndes Park has 
paid offô. 

The Green Flag Award 
Scheme is managed by a 

consortium comprising 
Keep Britain Tidy, BTCV 
and Green Space. Known 
collectively as the Green 
Flag Plus Partnership, the 
consortium manages the 
scheme in England on 
behalf of Communities 
and Local Government 
(CLG) and in Wales for 
the Welsh steering group. 

Green Flag Award recog-
nises well managed, high 
quality open spaces. Any 
green space is eligible to 
win the award providing 
visitors can enter free of 
charge. Previous winners 
include parks by local au-
thorities as well as those 
run by community groups 
and trusts. The scheme 
was set up in 1996 and 
was previously managed by 
the now defunct Civic 
Trust. 
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Subscribe 

now  
Subscriptions are due 

and cheques, cash and 

standing orders can be 

given, sent or posted to 

the treasurer Phil at 16 

Essex Road, Chesham 

HP5 3HZ  or call 01494 

783691.  

We have not increased 

the subscriptions since we 

set up but it does give us 

a little money to get 

things off the ground.  

It costs £5 per household 

or £20 corporate. How-

ever anyone who cannot 

afford the subscriptions 

but does want to be a 

member need not worry, 

we donõt wish to exclude 

anyone from our mem-

bership on the grounds 

of cost. 
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Michael Rowan, Chair of FOLP, writes 
energy for the park. 

I have come to realise that my contri-
bution is getting less and less because 
I have a busy full time job that has just 
got busier. This is the reason that we 
have not been able to put out a news-
letter or chase membership. 

For this reason at the last AGM I an-
nounced that this would be my last 
year as chair. I would hope to remain 
involved, perhaps as an advisor on the 
park as this is my background. 

As a relatively new organisation our 
fourth year is something of a mile-
stone and it is striking to look back at 
what we have achieved in this time. 
The Friends have made a real differ-
ence to the park but our strength de-
pends on our membership so this is a 
shameless plug for more members. If 
you walk in the park you cannot help 
but see what has been achieved in a 
relatively short time. The oaks that 
were threatening to take over the up-
per park have been thinned. Snow-
drops planted along the central ave-
nue and a wildlife area created. Ar-
chena Gardens have been given a tidy 
up and the performance area and 
scented garden have never looked 
better. We have purchased plant mate-
rial for a number of places within the 
park. 

We have assisted the park in getting 
the green flag by helping with the writ-
ing of the original management plan, 
and secured funding of £50,000 to 
refurbish the performance area and 
place a canopy over the top. 

None of this would have been achiev-
able without the help of a small group 
of people who give up their time and 

Thanks to a new member of the team 
we will now get out a newsletter and 
also we will mount a membership 
drive as it is only with a strong mem-
bership that we can represent the park 
and work with the town council to 
continue to improve Lowndes Park.  

I hope that you get the chance to visit 
the park during the summer holidays 
and see just what a difference the or-
ganisation you belong to has achieved. 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM 
Dear Member, 

Thank you for your support over the last few years as we went through the 
process of setting up the Friends group. Since the start we have: 

 ǐ supported applications for grants and lottery monies 
 ǐ been a key member of the team that achieved Green Flag status 
 ǐ planted thousands of Spring bulbs 
 ǐ carried out numerous improvement projects. 

The success of the Friends in the future is very much dependant on your con-
tinuing support so we would like to invite you to renew your membership and 
help us to protect the park as a place of natural beauty and public pleasure for 
both the local community and visitors to the town. 
 

The Annual Fees for September 2011 to August 2012 are: Families - £5 (add 
childrenôs names to membership, if you wish); Under 18 or over 60 ï Free but 
a donation would be welcome; Corporate  - £20 

 

Nameséééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

 

Addressééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

 

éééééééééééééé.................................................Postcodeééééé..... 

 

Tel. Noééé..é....................... E-Mailéééééééééé................................... 

 

Amount Enclosed Ãéééé. Cheques made out to: Friends of Lowndes Park 

 

Please return this form with your membership fee / donation to the Member-
ship Secretary : Phil Folly, 16 Essex Road, Chesham HP5 3HZ 

 

My name will be kept on the FOLP Database to be used for the sole purpose 
of communicating with members, and that it will not be passed on to any 
other organisations without my permission.  

Spring into Action 

Undoubtedly the jewel in 

Chesham's crown, Lowndes Park is 

available to all every day of the 

year. The Friends of Lowndes Park 

volunteer group works with the 

Town Council to improve the park 

for everyone who uses it. Our 

Spring into Action campaign seeks 

to raise money to buy spring 

flowering bulbs that will make the 

park look beautiful at a time of 

year when it is looking a little 

bare. All the money raised will go 

towards purchasing spring bulbs 

to extend the seasonal interest of 

the park. 



 

Performance Area resurfaced and protected - 
the Town Clerk, Bill Richards explains 

 Page 3 

Chesham Town Council and Friends 
of Lowndes Park are delighted to 
announce the imminent commence-
ment of the renovation of the Per-
formance Area. Thanks to a £50,000 
grant secured by FOLP from the 
Community Spaces grant scheme, 
the Council will be overseeing an 
improvement to the Performance 

Area enhanced by a 
colourful labyrinth 
design that should 
be of particular at-
traction to very 
young children.  

In addition, the area will be improved by a seasonal (May to September) 7m x 7m 
canopy that should keep the bands dry in our always unpredictable summer weather. 
The canopy is held up on an aluminium structure which is demountable and will be 
stored during the winter.  

Work should take no longer than a fortnight and is expected to be completed by mid 
August when it will be officially opened. All FOLP members will of 
course be warmly welcomed to such a ceremony.  

Plan of labyrinth  

Plan of performance area 
radial labyrinth design 

 

Plan of performance area 
radial labyrinth design, 
without canopy structure 

Friends Committee 

Michael Rowan (Chairman) 

Julie Chard (Secretary) 

Phil Folly (Treasurer & Membership Secretary)  

Joan Clark (Co-Ordination of Working Party) 

Andrew Clark (Walks Coordinator) 

Rodger Main (Webmaster) 

Merrin Molesworth (Newsletter Layout)  

Vacancy (Fundraising) 

www.lowndespark.org.uk 

Phone 01494 785146 

michael.rowan@ntlworld.com 



Some of you may recall in the last 
FOLP newsletter 10-Summer 2010, 
that we had been approached by a 
woman called Helena Mills who 
wished to raise money for the 
Friends of Lowndes Park in mem-
ory of her good friend Ben Cargill.  

In order to raise the 
money Helena was 
going to take part 
in not one but 
three triathlons 
over the course of 
last summer. 

So it was that Mi-
chael came to meet 
Helena and Benôs 
parents over a cof-
fee in Costas on the 
31st of July 2011. 

The date was sig-
nificant as it was 
seven years on the 
first of August since 
Ben Cargill lost his 
life in Lowndes 
Park where a musi-
cal concert was 
taking place. 

Each year on the 1st of August 
Benôs parents Jim and Judy and his 
friends meet up in the park to re-
member Ben and to release bal-
loons.  

They meet next to Benôs seat over-

looking the island in Skottowes 
pond where a tree has also been 
planted in Benôs memory. 

Helena explained that she wanted 
to raise money for a good cause but 
wanted it to be something local 
and as Lowndes Park was one of 

Benôs favourite places. Ben himself 
was a landscape gardener.  

Helena approached the Cargills 
and asked them to choose whatever 

they thought was appropriate, they 
suggested the Friends of Lowndes 
Park. Helena thinks that they made 
an excellent choice.  

The three triathlons took place in 
the Hillingdon area with Helena 
keeping motivated by thinking 

about Ben who she knew better by 
his nickname óBeanoô 

Her last triathlon was interrupted 
in the final leg when a careless mo-
torist forced her into a pot hole 
which caused her bicycle tyre to 
blow out. 

Despite this, Helena and Benôs 
parents raised £570.50 which has 
been handed to the Friends. We 
will now have to think carefully 
how to spend the money as it de-
serves to be something special!  

Helena Mills donates £570.50  
in memory of Ben Cargill 

Waitrose green tokens support the 

Friends of Lowndes Park 
Put your green token in the FOLP bin at Waitrose, Chesham.  

The Waitrose green token scheme called Community Matters is designed to 
help put a share of profits back into communities by supporting three 
local charities or causes each month.  

FOLP would like to thank Waitrose for offering this opportunity and urge 
all our members to remember to support us when theyôve been shopping.  

Judy Cargill, Helena Mills, Jim Cargill and Michael Rowan 


